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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
CLARK COUNTY, IDAHO
JUNE 13, 1988

The Board met this day in regular session. Present were Commissioners
J. Albert Laird, George H. Whittaker and Charles R. Vadnais,
Prosecuting Attorney Jack G. Voshell and Clerk Jo Ann S. Tavenner.

MINUTES

Motion by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner Vadnais,
unanimous that the minutes of the last regular meeting of the Board on
May 9, 1988, and the special meeting on June 3, 1988 for canvassing
votes be approved as written.

CATTLEGUARD NORTH OF SPENCER

Mike Cass,Range Conservatist, from the U. S. Forest Service met with
the Board concerning trouble with cattle coming down to water at the
bottom of Huntley; and if they had a cattleguard installed at the top
or crest of the hill on old Highway 91 or the frontage road N. of
Spencer this would solve the problem.

Cass said that the Department of Transportation removed some
cattleguards from the exchange at Roberts and which are in a stockpile
at Rigby and he was sure the county could buy one for this purpose. He
said they would also need to pour a base out of concrete under the
cattleguard which would probably cost around $250 and that the someone
would need to go to Rigby to get the cattleguards.

After a short discussion it was decided that the Commission would look
into and get back to Mike. However they feel that the individuals that
will be benefiting most from the cattleguard should pay for the bases
as the county will be furnishing the cattleguard and the equipment for
installion of cattleguard.

GRAVEL CRUSHER

Orlin Gunderson, met with the Commission and discussed renting a small
gravel crusher, he said it would cost $10,000 per month plus paying for
the transport costs one way from Kent Washington. He said he would be
needing one in about two and one-half months in Salmon and though the
county would be interested in sharing costs. He also mentioned to the
commission that Power County has a small crusher for sale, which
includes set of rollers and cones, for around $30,000.

After a short discussion it was unanimous that the Commission would
have to check with the Road & Bridge Supervisor and see what road
construction is planned and what the needs for crushed gravel are.



ADDITIONAL FEE FOR MOTOR VEHICLE LICENSURE

Betty Kirkpatrick, County Assessor met with the Commission relating to
additional fees on motor vehicle licensure. Kirkpatrick said with the
passing of Amended Senate Bill No. 1340 which revises Section 31-870
I.C. and allows the board of county commissioners to impose and
collect fees for those services provided by the county which would
otherwise be funded by ad valorem tax revenues.,

Kirkpatrick said most of the counties are going to charge $2.00 per
registration.

THE FOLLOWING WAS DULY APPROVED AND ADOPTED BY THE BOARD OF COUNTY
COMMISSIONERS ON THIS 13th day of June, 1988.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS,
CLARK COUNTY, STATE OF IDAHO that starting July 1, 1988, we do now
impose a collect fee of $2.00 per registration on all motor vehicle to
be collected by the assessor and funds be used to help cover the cost
of the service being rendered. Motion by Commissioner Whittaker,
seconded by Commissioner Vadnais, unanimous that the previous statement
is hereby adopted.

CHRISTENSEN FENCING RIGHT OF WAY

It was brought the the Board attention that Thomas Christensen is
fencing right of way on Middle Creek road that runs through his
property. Road & Bridge Supervisor, Eldridge Russell said the Right of
Way in that area is sixty-six feet.

After a short discussion it was unanimous that Jack Voshell write or
contact Mr. Christensen and discuss the problem.
RESOLUTION ADPOTED ON USE OF SAFETY BELT

THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS DULY APPROVED AND ADOPTED BY BOARD OF
COUNTY COMMISSIONERS on this 13th day of June 1988.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS,
CLARK COUNTY, STATE OF IDAHO:

Section 1. That use of safety belts in all county vehicles so
equipment shall be mandatory.

Section 2. That all county employees are also urged to use safety
belts in their private vehicles during non-work hours.

Section 3. That this Resolution shall be in full force and
effect immediately upon the adoption and approval.



HAZARDOUS MATERIAL ANNEX

Donald W. Shenton, Civil Defense Director, met with the commission and
reported that he had received a letter from Richard Horne, District
Seven Health Department, he said that Hornme was having a Emergency
Management meeting on hazardous materials in Idaho Falls on June 17
at the Little Tree Inn, also that the board needs to add a Hazardous
Material Annex to the Emergency Plan and select a coordinator.

After a short discussion it was suggested by the Board that Shenton
involve Craig King, Dan Lucas and Eldridge Russell in this hazardous
material schooling as they could,at one time or another, all be working
with these materials. Also it was suggest that we go in conjunction
with Jefferson County on a coordinator.

APPROVAL OF CLATMS

The following claims for the current month were examined and approved
unanimously by the Board.

CURRENT EXPENSE

88-850 thru 88-881 6500.42
ROAD & BRIDGE

88-882 thru 88-902 7244.04
AMBULANCE

88-903 thru 88-905 131.90
DISTRICT COURT

88-906 thru 88-910 675.36
HEALTH DISTRICT

88-911 4488.00
INDIGENT & CHARITY

88-912 thru 88-915 523.94
REVALUATION

88-916 3660.00
TORT

88-917 2993.46
WEED CONTROL

88-918 thru 88-926 401.14
WEED REVOLVING

88-930 5332.20
WATERMASTER

88-927 thru 88-929 1534.89

TOTAL 33,485.35



ORDERED THAT THIS BOARD DO NOW ADJOURN.
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Ann S. Tavenner, Clerk Jj J. Albert Laird, Chairman




